In February 2010, the School Board dictated a mid-year mandatory 2.5% cut of all discretionary (un-encumbered) funds from all school sites. In April 2010, The La Jolla Cluster Association (LJCA) Finance Committee sent a letter to the School Board detailing how this taking of funds negatively affected each of our schools. The information was collected directly from our principals. As a result, The District’s Interim CFO, Phil Stover, attended an LJCA Board meeting and admitted that the 2.5% sweep was mishandled. He helped facilitate the return of some of the funds that were taken in error. MORE THAN $10,000 WAS RETURNED TO BRE!  LJCA’s actions initiated a review of funds taken from all school sites in the district, and led to a reported additional $300K returned to schools across SDUSD.
The following working committees have formed and identified or are in the process of identifying and working toward goals for 2010-11: Curriculum, Finance, Safety, Technology, PR/Communications, Legal, and Special Education.  THANKS TO BRE parents Mary Levinson, Michele Dartland, and Teddy Nelson for stepping up to serve on the Special Ed. Committee for the Cluster. Thanks to Laura Bertagnollie for serving on the Finance Committee this year. 
SCHOOL BOARD ELECTIONS ARE NOVEMBER 2!  To help you make informed choices, LJCA is organizing a candidate forum with all four school board candidates on the evening of OCTOBER 27th at TORREY PINES ELEMENTARY, to be moderated by Emily Alpert of VoiceofSanDiego.org.  Details soon, but please mark your calendars.  WHO WE ELECT FOR SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS MAKES A DIFFERENCE IN OUR STUDENTS AND TEACHERS LIVES EVERYDAY!  

CONFUSED WHETHER OR NOT TO VOTE FOR PROP J (parcel tax for SDUSD)?  Please go to www.lajollacluster.com to get informed.  We have done a great deal of research and have provided information on the site so that you can cast an informed vote. 

LJCA organized a sold-out screening of the film documentary Race to Nowhere.  THANK YOU to so many BRE teachers and parents that attended. The screening was attended by Superintendent Kowba, as well as three school board members.  Keep the conversation going on our blog at www.lajollacluster.com.  Mr. Kowba asked LJCA how he can help ensure that this film is seen by all teachers in our district.  We’re working on it!  

Questions/Comments for the LJCA?  Contact your parent representatives:  Lisa Bonebrake (Lisajbone@yahoo.com) or Laurie Barnet (Lauriekathryn@hotmail.com)
